G. Shawn Baer, Chief

Circleville Police Department
P Douglas A. Davis, Deputy Chief

151 East Franklin Street
Circleville, Ohio 43113
Police Services (740) 474-8888 » Fax (740) 474-8880

Date: 03/01/2024
NOTICE OF INVESTIGATION
Internal Affairs #: 2024_000083

IA Assigned: Chief Baer

Dear Reserve Officer Wilkinson,

An internal affairs investigation is being conducted based upon an incident that occurred sometime from
December 2023 through February 2024 for statements made to Ben Albrecht.

You are not to discuss this investigation with anyone other than your own legal counsel. As a Reserve
Officer you do not have OPBA Union protection, so you are not permitted to discuss this with a union
representative. This is an order and if violated disciplinary action will be taken.

You will be contacted with further instructions. If you have further questions or concerns, only contact
Chief Baer. Chief Baer is available during normal business hours at 740-477-1420.

Respectfully,

GMn Baer



